
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26th June 2017 

Dear Parents 
 

Stars of the Week  
 

N (am) – Yahya 

RM – Farhan 

RW – Stefan 

1B - Rosa 

2K – Angelina 

3DM – Moses 

4SH – Akshaya 

5M –  Rumeysa 

6M – Ema 

PLM -  Joana 

Sports Stars – Marquez  

w/c 26.6.17 
 

N (pm) - Manel 

RR – Shahzaib 

1A – Noah 

2F – Venesa 

3D – Rebecca 

4B – Bedan 

5D – Princess 

6A – Omar A  

6Y –  Rumaysa 

 

, Jacob & Jeylan Y5 

Attendance & Punctuality       w/c 19.6.17    

 
Best Attendance                     RR 98.5%          

 

Best Punctuality                       RR & 1A                                         

 
Class that needs to improve  

their attendance                       2F 90.7%               

 

Class that needs to improve    

their punctuality                         6A          

 

 

 

Eid Celebrations begin! Well done to Years 4 and 5 for their Eid assembly. They did a great job in 

sharing with the school audience what Ramadan was all about, what children and their families did 

during this time and why it was very important to them.  
 

We enjoyed interviews with children talking about their faith, video clips to share those that 

celebrated Eid around the world, video clips of children at home and what they do when they are 

fasting. The children also shared what they would be doing on their special day of Eid and the 

celebrations they would have with home made food, spending time with families and wearing very 

special clothes. The fashion show supported this! 
 

The children also led a special reflection for all those who lost their lives in the Grenfell Tower disaster 

and sang a song in tribute. 
 

Well done to all the teaching and support staff involved. Here are  

some pictures of the assembly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Parent Election Reminder 
 

You will have received a letter last week about the Parent Governor election coming up.  If you 

feel you have the skill and commitment to support the school and the Governing Body, and are 

able to contribute to the future development of the school we would love to hear from you. 
 

If you would like further information about being a governor, please do not 

hesitate to discuss it with myself or our Parent Governors, Khudeja Razi or 

Elmara Cadette.  
 

If you would like to put yourself forward as a candidate, please complete 

the slip and return it to the school as soon as possible, and not later than 

this Friday 30th June 2017.  Don't forget to include your statement (100 

words maximum) saying why you want to become a school governor. 



 

Consultation on The Mall and its new design 
 
To have your say on this development and to view the application, please go to the Council’s 
 Planning website:  
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/content/search-planning-applications    
Comments are invited by no later than 26th July 
  
 

LONDON CARNIVAL AGAINST THE CUTS 

  

A quick update on the school funding campaign, which has hit the headlines again today with this 
report of a letter going to two million parents from heads in a number of local authorities.  The 

government has promised to address the concerns of parents and teachers but we have seen no 

detail yet so we want to keep the pressure on. 

 

Fair Funding For All Schools have called a Carnival Against the cuts in central London on Sunday 

July 16th, which the NAHT, NUT and ATL are supporting. 

 

There will be a short march from Victoria Embankment to a picnic with speeches and entertainment 

in Parliament Square. Please see the flyers below. 
 

 
 

Green for Grenfell 

 
Wear something green on Friday 30th June and bring in £1.  

All proceeds will go to the families. 
 

 

 
Year 5 have been working with the Country Trust throughout this year and will be holding 
a market in the KS2 Playground at the end of the day on Thursday 29th June at 3:15pm 
as a finale to their project.  

 
Come along and buy something healthy! 

 

 

Road Safety 
 

It has been brought to our attention that some children are 
running and hiding behind and between cars parked on the 
roads around the school.  There has been more than one near 
miss with parents reversing unable to see the child behind 
them. 
 
Please watch your child whilst walking to and from school and 

join us in talking about road safety before there is a nasty accident. 
 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https://pbs.twimg.com/profile_images/793928953979437057/xHt5Uddg.jpg&imgrefurl=https://twitter.com/mallwalthamstow&docid=8_RXdwjyJwGKcM&tbnid=wAimAduiAai9AM:&vet=10ahUKEwjkw4r0utzUAhXHLhoKHbuJB78QMwgsKAswCw..i&w=400&h=400&hl=en&safe=strict&bih=466&biw=1024&q=the mall e17&ved=0ahUKEwjkw4r0utzUAhXHLhoKHbuJB78QMwgsKAswCw&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/content/search-planning-applications
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-40344057
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-40344057


 

School Journey to West Runton 
There will be a meeting for parents this Wednesday 28th June to discuss 
the arrangements for the trip.  It is vital that parents do attend with their 
children as we will be discussing the children's welfare and well-being 
whilst we are there to enable them to have a great time. It will also be an 
opportunity for parents to ask any questions regarding the trip.   
 

All payments should now be made so please ensure that you contact Mrs 
Liddle to arrange this. 
 

We will be meeting with the children to make the final arrangements with 
them. 
 
 

 

 

ttendance 
 

 Sadly, it doesn’t look like our attendance will be anywhere near our 97.% target this year—or 
indeed, anywhere near last year’s attendance of 96.2%. This is a real shame as attendance at school is 
so crucial for children’s learning. Please remember that we are unable to authorise absence due to 

holidays or other visits during term time. This approach has now been reiterated by the Supreme Court 
and we will continue to rigorously enforce our Attendance Policy. Please let’s work together to ensure 
children are in school every day. Once attendance for an individual child drops below 95%, it becomes a 
concern and will be referred to our Educational Welfare Officer, Saima Syed.   
 
Please remember that we do not authorise family holidays or (except in the most exceptional of cases) 
extensions either before or after school holidays to visit relatives overseas who are unwell. Any medical 
absence before or after holiday must be accompanied by medical evidence. We can also offer an 
appointment with the school nurse if you have concerns about your child’s health. 
 
Our Punctuality is 98.4 % and any lateness disrupts your child’s Iearning as well as the other children in the 
class. We understand that traffic can be an issue but if you are late frequently due to travel issues it may 
be easier to find a school closer to home as it is a parental responsibility to ensure your child arrives at the 
school you have chosen on time. 

 
Some ways you can help improve Attendance and Punctuality:  

 Make school attendance a priority.  

 Talk about the importance of coming to school every day.  

 Help your child maintain daily routines, such as finishing homework and  
getting a good night’s sleep.  

 Try not to schedule dental and medical appointments during the school day.  

 Don’t let your child stay home unless truly sick. Complaints of headaches or stomach aches 
may be signs of anxiety. Calpol often does the trick!  

 Find out if your child is worried about coming to school and let us know so we can help.  

 DO NOT BOOK HOLIDAYS OR VISITS TO RELATIVES IN TERM TIME!  

 
Brigid Montgomery 
Extended School Leader  

 
 

 

Year 5 Parents Considering Willowfield School  

 

Information Session on Friday 14 July 2017 9.30 – 10.45am at Willowfield School for parents only and not 

for Year 5 students. 
 

More information at www.willowfield-school.net 
 
 
 

A 



 
 

 

A school meals taster session has been 
arranged for children and parents on 

Wednesday 28 th  June after school in 
the dining room – do come! 

 

  School Games Day 
It will be great for parents to support their  

children on sports days, so here are the dates. 

Please come and support your child. 
 

Years 3-6 – Monday 3rd July 9.30am 

Rec - Year 2 – Tuesday 4th July 9.30am 

Nursery – Wednesday 5th July am & pm 
 

Please come along & cheer the children on! 
   

Friends of South Grove  
 

Next meeting:  

Friday 30 th  June  

9.00am  

All welcome ï please do come 

along!  

 

 
 

Art Exhibition  
 
This Friday after school in the hall. 
Come along and see your childõs art  
professionally framed and hung. 
 
You can buy them too! 
 

 

                     

 

                   
 
The school nurse will be in school this 
Friday afternoon 30.6.17 
 
If you have any health concerns or 
queries about your child and would 
like a chat with her please let the 
office know and we’ll book you in. 
 

 IMPORTANT 

 

New Reception Parents 

meeting 

Wednesday 28th June 

2.00pm 

 

 
 

 Teddies Wanted! 
 
Donations of old teddies gratefully 
received for the 
Summer Fair 
tombola.  
 
Please bring them 
to the school office 
between now and 
the end of term.  

 

 

 

Please note that the school closes on Friday 14th July and it is the expectation that children will 

attend school until this day. Parents do need to note that that the Governors do try to ensure that the 

holiday dates suit our families and this day is earlier than many schools will break up for the Summer 

break. 

  
 

We're really excited to announce that The Mall has given us a very generous 

sponsorship for the printing of The South Grove Cookbook, meaning we can now sell 

each book for £3. 

 

Make sure YOU participate by submitting YOUR favourite recipe, before the end of 

term. 

www.thecookbookinitiative.com/log-in 

Access code: f13445e093 

 

 

with my very best wishes,           
                                          
                   

       

Julie Maltwood     

Headteacher 

http://www.thecookbookinitiative.com/log-in

